
November 1, 2021

Dear Chester Ronning School families,

This afternoon, Alberta Health Services declared our school to have Outbreak status,

due to the high number of COVID-19 cases we are experiencing. As of today, our

school has been notified of 10 people who have tested positive for COVID-19 and have

been infectious while at school.

The Outbreak status will remain in place until the end of the day on November 12,

unless more cases are identified in the meantime.

Attached is a message from Alberta Health Services with some information for you.

We would also like to let you know that, until the Outbreak status is lifted, we will

be:

● refraining from participating in field trips

● increasing the distancing between different groups of students, such as at

lunch time

● increasing even further our emphasis on sanitizing and masking, and other

measures

● holding virtual gatherings, such as a Remembrance Day event, rather than

bringing students together

Battle River will also be sending in a crew to do a deep cleaning of our school tonight.

Thank you for your support. We hope that this situation is short-lived and we can all

return to good health quickly.

Take care everyone.

Sincerely,

Reid Lansing, Principal Nathan Pederson, Assistant Principal


